Hawaiʻi Speech League Coaches Meeting Minutes
Saturday, December 3, 2011 9:15 AM

University Lab School Bandroom
Attendance:  Paul Lawler (President / Le Jardin), Kristin Trout (1st Co-Vice President) / Le Jardin), Carol Halbur (1st Co-Vice President / Punahou School), Bill Teter (2nd Co-Vice President / University Lab School), Michael Tanoue (2nd Co-Vice President / ʻIolani School), LeaDan Yee Mariani (Secretary / Kamehameha School), Karen Miyakado (Treasurer / NFL District Chairperson), Nick Ernst (Public Relations / Kamehameha School), Bobby Tokunaga (District 1 Representative / ʻIolani School), Shelley Nishimura (District 2 Representative / St. Andrewʻs Priory), Michael Lau (District 3 Representative / Leilehua High School), Fran Wong (Maryknoll Schools), Will Sankey (Radford High School), Gabe Alisna (Kamehameha School), John Wat (Mid-Pacific Institute), Rikki Jo Hickey (St. Francis School), Kristen Eoute (Hanalani Schools), Elizabeth Gianfrancisco (Myron B. Thompson Academy), Karen Shimabukuro (Trinity Christian School), Winnie Graham (Kahuku High School), Joe Tease (Roosevelt High School)
I. President’s Welcome & Introductions – Carol Halbur 
II. Secretary’s Report – LeaDan Yee Mariani

a. Fall HSL Coaches’ Meeting Minutes – August 27th  - (doc. F20110827_HSL_CMtg) Mike Tanoue moved to accept minutes, Kristin seconded, 12 votes in favor
b. Winter HSL Executive Board Meeting Minutes – November 19th (doc. W20111110_HSL_XMtg) 

III. Treasurer’s Report – Karen Miyakado 

a. Gabe Alisna – requested that the Hawaiʻi Speech League reconsider covering the cost of the National District Chair to the National District Tournament since (1) this continued annual service impacts the league financially and (2) competitors are not covered by the league.   Mike Tanoue stated since she (1) serves as a tabroom representative the league, (2) is in the NFL Hall of Fame, and (3) continues to secure support for the league, the league has made it a practice to reimburse her for travel which has been a net loss of $1200.  Bill Teter stated that University Lab School will continue to cover Karen Miyakado as long as he is a coach in the league and she is a part of the National Forensic League.  Mike Tanoue added that he and Karen have helped to secure around $35,000 a year for the league.

b. Karen Miyakado  

i. Thank you to Le Jardin, Punahou School, and St. Andrew’s Priory for covering expenses.

ii. Treasurerʻs report approved, 16 votes in favor
IV. Tournamentariansʻ Report – Carol Halbur and Kristin Trout
a. Review of tournaments – Itʻs easier to reschedule tournament when Tournamentarian is notified of drops well in advance.  Bill Teter added that it would also help if judges could notify Judgesʻ Chairperson of who they are replacing. 
b. Spring Qualifiers – Please pay attention to information on registration sheets

i. Neighbor Island Tournament – Request registration before Christmas holidays, gives Carol time to scheudle since she will be chaperoning the band over winter break.  LD topic is November December topic.  Reminder of speech limits.  Cost is higher since judges are fed for two days.  Meals available for schools who want to order.  Friday dinner and Saturday lunch must enter for students and coaches but not judges.  Will need to include judges in count for Saturday dinner.  Kamehameha will bring team travelling trophy. Encourage students not competing during round to time keep EXCEPT round 7, extempers should not be timekeeping.

ii. KCC – Feb. 4th – if you qualify in HI, DI, DUO, or OO then you cannot reuse in the same category until district tournament, bring your own rubbish bags since we don’t have a host.    

iii. Iolani Debate – LD – Jan / Feb topic. 18 total entries 

iv. March 3 – Leilehua Oahu District Qualifier  – Jan / Feb. LD, no final rounds, PQs are taken out from qualifiers, alternates will be chosen at this tournament. LEILEHUA ENTRY DEADLINE TO TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 21st  - will start 30 minutes later than other tournaments.

v. March 17th – Hanalani Oahu District Speech Qualifier – DEADLINE FEB 29th competitors will beseparated by district. Will start 30 minutes later than other tournaments. No category limits at this tournament ONLY
c. Roosevelt HS will be able to host the Debate on April 12th and 13th, Thursday & Friday, need assistance of those who are not assisting to help with cleaning, still need to secure location.  April 14th will be at Punahou.
d. Paul Lawler – requested help from coaches in the tabroom
V. Judges’ Chairpersons Report – Mike Tanoue 
a. Bill Teter is stepping down from the board in the Spring.  Replacement judges is an ongoing problem but if they can make the judges table aware that of who they are replacing it will help.  Spreadsheet did not list clear affiliations so it may help to send Judgesʻ Chairperson an e-mail.
VI. New Business

a. Hawaii Speech League Website – Paul Lawler – trying to find a way to meet the demands of the league, registrations, tournament results, etc, the links will be the same but the interface may change.  The league will need to update.  Carol’s nephew can fix glitches.   
b. Discussion regarding Speech Points (rankings vs. ratings) – Paul Lawler – Debate gets a certificate for 50% of wins, on speech the certificates are based on superior rankings, no empirical evidence to support that there are judges who rate arbitrarily.  If everyone tied at a debate tournament then everyone would earn a certificate.  Asked if the league would favor changing speech to first and second place ranking instead.  Based on calculations at previous tournament, the results were somewhat close.  Gabe Alisna stated that would create more work for tabroom.  Kristin stated that debate can go with ratings instead but there is a current disconnect. Gabe suggested a cumulative score of 12 or l8.  Fran Wong stated that smaller schools will probably earn fewer certificates if that were the case. Karen Miyakado stated that the point is to reward students without the competition. Nick Ernst suggested to then change debate to reflect the leagues mission in the Fall.  Paul Lawler will create a matrix and proposal for the next meeting. 

c. Rule of four – Gabe Alisna – In order to (1) create consistency between HSL and NFL policies and (2) allow smaller schools the chance to qualify in other events, proposed that schools can only enter 4 per event in all National categories.  

i. Carol Halbur stated that last year Punahou only entered 4 PFDers to compete for Nationals spots at the State Championship Tournament but their other PFDers who qualified were also allowed to compete, though not fight for a spot.

ii. Gabe Alisna stated that this would minimize having smaller schools constantly having to hit the larger schools as well as having the same school hitting eachother within the tournament.

iii. Paul Lawler stated that State and National District tournament are the same but bound by different rules 

iv. Gabe Alisna stated that, according to Scott Wunn,  districts need to be fair because scholarships are involved.  Schools should encourage their competitors to enter other categories.

v. Michael Lau stated that the league should honor excellence by allowing everyone who qualifies to participate at the state tournament.

vi. Ricky Jo Hickey stated that the league should take into concern the legal ramifications 

vii. Bill Teter clarified that with separate tournaments – District vs. State - then this would not be a problem

viii. Karen Miyakado said that the NFL stated that Hawaiʻi would be allowed to run they way Hawaiʻi has, that NFL office stated Hawaiʻi needs to follow the four max limit, but Hawaiʻiʻs Distrcit Tournament is also its State Qualifier to Nationals and therefore those who qualify to compete should be allowed to.

ix. Bill Teter read from e-mail received from NFL office supporting the leagueʻs ability to hold the State Champion Tournament. 
x. Gabe motioned to vote. No second to motion, therefore it is tabled.  

XI. Announcements
A. Nick Ernst – tabling Congress but continuing to research options

B. Karen Miyakado – reminder to vote for policy topic

11:18 AM Adjourned Meeting

Respectfully submitted by,

LeaDan Yee Mariani

HSL Secretary 

